APPROVED
REGULAR COUNCIL MEETING

4-27-11
Council Present: Lee, Pavelka, Schmoker, Broadwater, Sattre
Others Present: Susan Harris, Gary Gile, Justin Leonhardt, Jeff Arens, Rick Engstrom (WHKS), John Gusa, Tiffney Benson, John Kruger 
The meeting was started with the Pledge of Allegiance at 6:30 PM
FIRE REPORT:   
Arens was present and gave council a contract that he had received from the DNR for fire payment stating that they are offering $350.00 for the first two hours and then the rates hourly are listed behind, Arens commented that he asked Harris to call the DNR and see if the $350.00 was a fair rate for he feels it is to low for you never know how many truck would go let alone the amount of fire personnel.  He did comment that he spoke to Mike Irish and he does not think that they will budge but it never hurts to call.   Harris will call them in the morning and see what she can do.  A copy of the contract will be kept in city hall for anyone to review.  Lee asked if they do not budge from the $350.00 if Arens thought the department would be ok, and he just does not know.  Schmoker thought most fires are put out within that two hour period.  Arens agreed.  Harris commented that the six hour calls will do them ok rather than the two hour ones for the flat rate.  Lee asked Arens if he could discuss that with his department at their next meeting and Arens will.  

KLS REPORT: 
Harris stated that the KLS received a $500.00 award for participating in the Pabst Blue Ribbon Arbor Day celebration and that the only thing this money can be used for is some sort of beautification project for the city and can not be placed in the general fund to off set budgets and asked Council what they thought it could be used for.  After some discussion it was agreed that the monies should go for the purchase of new Christmas lights for the City of Kellogg to replace some much needed older ones.  
MOTION BY SCHMOKER SECOND BY PAVELKA TO ACCEPT THE $500.00 DONATION FROM PABST BLUE RIBBON TO PURCHASE NEW CHRISTMAS LIGHTS FOR THE CITY.  AYES: ALL. MOTION CARRIED.  

POLICE REPORT:
Schmoker asked if the break in’s were still happening in Kellogg and Harris has not heard anything. 
WATER / SEWER REPORT:
Gile was present and stated that he and Leonhardt attended a loss control workshop that the League had put on and they are in need of ordering some safety equipment such as an eye wash station at the well house, men working signs, and reflective vests to name a few items.  Gile is looking at somewhere around $1,100.00 and that would be a three way split in departments so it won’t be felt in any one department completely.  He stated that all of this is in accordance to OSHA regulations.  Lee asked if these were mandatory and Gile stated yes.  Schmoker feels that the $1100.00 is not too much to ask for safety equipment needed.
MOTION BY SCHMOKER SECOND BY BROADWATER TO AUTHORIZE GILE TO PURCHASE THE NECESSARY SAFETY EQUIPMENT AS PROPOSED.  AYES: ALL. MOTION CARRIED.  

Gile then stated that in the future they will be looking at placement of what you are going to do before it happens dealing with safety committees and other areas and he and Harris have already spoken in regards to this and are working to get something started and Gile will keep council informed.  Gile informed council that they attended the Blood Bourne pathogens and got Manto tests with the First Responders, and they are hoping to get some safety training with the fire department.  Pavelka asked if they have an MSD area for chemicals and Gile stated they have them in all locations already.  
KAFR:
No report
PARK / GYM /STREETS REPORT:
Schmoker asked what they got for the lawn mower at the Conception Auction and Leonhardt stated $675.00 for one and $250.00 for the other and $70.00 something for the ladder, and Arens asked if that was from the fire department and he commented yes and then asked if that goes to the department and all agreed it should.  Harris will place it there on the ledgers.  Leonhardt then presented council with three paper written bids on new mower decks and stated that Vance Lee gave him a verbal quote for the same; they are all different brands but same size.  The verbal one was $1100.00 plus freight stating that it is not the same quality brand Walco.  
1.) SEMA $2200.00

2.) Beck Implement $2090.00

3.) John Deere $2200.00

Schmoker asked what Leonhardt recommends and he prefers the Bush Hog, from Becks delivered to the City of Kellogg Pavelka feels to go with Beck, Sattre likes the Bush Hog as well due to the durability of the equipment, Broadwater stated that they are all pretty much the same.  Schmoker feels that he would rather go with the local man that pays taxes in Kellogg referring to Vance Lee, Broadwater has to agree with Schmoker with the local as well, stating for half the price and the maintenance availability, it may be half the price and life expectancy but when you can purchase two for the price of one he would rather that route.  
MOTION BY SCHMOKER SECOND BY BROADWATER TO PURCHASE THE BRUSH MOWER DECK FROM VANCE LEE IN THE AMOUNT OF $1,100.00 PLUS FREIGHT AND SALES TAX.  AYES: ALL. MOTION CARRIED.  

Leonhardt stated that the fan in the gym floor is pushing air through and seems to working well and now he would like to put some weight on the floor where it is buckled but asked if they wanted to close the gym for a few weeks.  Some discussion occurred.

It was decided to leave the gym closed for at least two weeks except for Zumba while the floor settles for safety reasons.  Gusa stated that Brad Gusa has a lot of unused filled sandbags that might work great for that and Leonhardt will call him to see if we can use them.  Pavelka commented that up on Belvidere Ave. where Connie Sternagle used to live there is a tree by the sidewalk in which the roots are starting to lift the cement making it a possible hazard and asked Leonhardt if he would look at that to see if the tree needs to come down or not before it gets to bad.  Leonhardt commented to council that he has heard back from the cities insurance and that the doors have to swing out and panic hardware needs to be installed for anything over 50 person capacity.  Leonhardt will get the prices on new doors and the hardware and bring the estimates to an upcoming meeting just for there information.  Gile commented that the last week he had to pull the electrical box apart and believes that down the road we are looking at a whole new panel and that Gile will get the information as well to council as to cost.  Schmoker asked if Glomski hadn’t just recently done that and Gile commented no and then stated that they are still waiting for him to do the Old Fire Hall yet and are a bit disappointed that has not been done since last fall, Leonhardt commented that he has called him on three different occasions and he still has not completed that yet.    

P.C. REPORT:
No Report
CONSENT AGENDA:
There were no minutes completed to approve.
MOTION BY SATTRE SECOND BY SCHMOKER TO APPROVE THE ACCOUNTS PAYABLE WITH CHECK NUMBERS 92990-93006. AYES: ALL. MOTION CARRIED.  
COUNCIL ADDRESSEES:
Council opened the bid presented for the demolition of 230 Red School Lane, Harris commented that five bids went out and only 1 (one) came in and that was from Eric Passe.  Lee opened the sealed bid and stated it was in the amount of $20,500.00.  Lee asked Engstrom if they had everything explained in the bids and Engstrom commented yes and Broadwater’s recommendations were also included.  Pavelka commented that it did not sound bad and Schmoker commented that he felt it is under what they had originally thought and he was correct.  
MOTION BY PAVELKA SECOND BY BROADWATER TO APPROVE THE DEMOLTION BID FROM ERIC PASSE IN THE AMOUNT OF $20,500.00 STATING WITH THE APPROVAL OF WHKS AND ENGSTROM WAS PRESENT AND APPROVED IT AS WELL.  AYES: ALL. MOTION CARRIED

Harris then asked Engstrom if they were taking care of getting the contract with Passe signed and back to the city and he commented yes they will take care of all of that.  Schmoker asked if anyone knew if the Peters were out and if the house was ready to come down and it was stated yes they had until the 27th to remove those items and it is ready.   

Engstrom then went into discussion of the streets that he and Leonhardt have been working on.  Engstrom stated that the council had asked if he would assess all the streets in town and put together information for the council to look at everything, so that is what he is presenting, stating that last week he and Leonhardt drove all the streets and reviewed what they needed for maintenance and what they have put together is the streets they recommend for chip sealing, and crack sealing at the same time.  There are however two streets that they did not identify for chip sealing only is the NW corner of town being Holland and Red School Lane only because they are in pretty good condition and they would fall under the crack sealing at this time.  Engstrom presented council with a map and stated that if there is a street that is not colored it is because it is either in good condition or beyond anything more than a total reconstruction.  He stated that if they are to decide to do everything on this map the City of Kellogg is looking at about $90,000.00 which includes crack and chip sealing only, plus about another $5,000.00 for miscellaneous isolated areas maybe they would want to patch with bituminous instead.  Basically what you are looking at for cost is basically chip sealing runs roughly $2.00 a square yard, to overlay at 1 1/2 inch’s is about $10.00 a square yard and if they are looking at a total reconstruction of the street you are looking at $25.00 a square yard.  That gives council a kind of scale of where the numbers lay.  So a typical block is about 1000 square yards and for a block of chip sealing roughly runs $2000.00, give or take the width of the streets that change a bit.  If you overlay would run $10,000.00, to reconstruct you are looking at $20,000.00.  Lee asked him how long chip sealing lasts and Engstrom commented that generally it lasts about 5-6 years give or take the traffic levels.  On a complete overlay you are looking at about 10-15 years and a complete reconstruct is about 20-30 years.  Engstrom commented that now it is up to council to see where they want to go from here, stating that they have to prioritize what needs to be done.  He did advise council not to really look at doing a certain portion of town at a time for they may miss areas that are in need now.  Lee thanked Engstrom and stated that council has some direction now as to what they are facing with the repairs.  Schmoker asked Engstrom what exactly chip sealing was and he explained to him that it is a very reasonable method to maintain your streets, and it consists of applying the chips placing oil over it and traffic can resume immediately.  It basically puts the oil and seal back into the street.  
John Kruger was present and asked if he needed a building permit to put in new windows at his house and Harris asked him if he was doing anything structural and Kruger commented yes and Harris stated then a permit is required, then Kruger asked about placing a carport in his yard with the problem potentially being that it would be too close to his outdoor wood stove, and Lee stated that may be a conditional use or variance option and go in front of planning commission on.  Kruger will meet with Harris and get the proper permits.  Kruger left the meeting.  
OTHER BUSINESS: 
A new liquor license was presented to council for John Gusa and Tiffany Benson whom just purchased Stub’s Pub and Grill.  Lee asked if all paperwork was in order and Harris commented yes that everything has been completed and is good to go.  
MOTION BY SCHMOKER SECOND BY SATTRE TO APPROVE THE NEW LIQUOR LICNESE TO JOHN GUSA LLC IN THE PURCHASE OF STUB’S PUB AND GRILL.  AYES: ALL. MOTION CARRIED. 
Council wished new owners luck and is glad to be doing business with them. 
Harris presented council with a raffle permit for the Kellogg Lions to be held on September 11, 2011 at the Kellogg Fire Hall.

MOTION BY SCHMOKER SECOND BY PAVELKA TO APPROVE THE RAFFLE LICENSE TO THE KELLOGG LIONS TO BE HELD ON SEPTEMBER 11, 2011 AT THE FIRE HALL.  AYES: ALL. MOTION CARRIED.  

Lee brought to council attention that a check for $160,000.00 to the Mark Jarstad trust account for the buy out of 230 Red School Lane, stating that he and Harris met with the DNR and that all of the shortfall monies will be covered and has been approved so there will be no cost to the city as once thought so that is good news.  Harris has already submitted a pay request to NRCS and the DNR for the reimbursement of the check, Harris also commented that we were also approved by the DNR to be able to go back to last September and get all costs thus far reimbursed, that would include the extra meetings from the mayor, all legal fee’s, Harris’s time, engineering fees. Etc.  So the City will have actually spent nothing on this whole ordeal, Sattre commented Good Job. Lee commented that he and Harris knew this but nothing until last Tuesday came back in writing wanted to say nothing in case it fell through.  Schmoker asked if that would make the Peters whole and then some and Harris commend yes, Schmoker asked about the items they removed and if we had a price on that yet and Harris commented no that the Peters have not yet supplied that information to our attorney.  Lee commented that they will also get a small amount of cash out of the deal and Schmoker felt this was wrong.  Harris expressed her frustration as well in this whole process.  Schmoker then asked if anyone has called the office for it looks like the bank behind Loechler is still failing, Lee stated that he was up there over the weekend and asked Harris to contact Al Kean with BWSR and let them know, Harris did speak with them and they are aware of it.  Lee commented that this is going to continue to fail even after the bank is stabilized to some degree until nature itself stops it.  Schmoker was also concerned about the Schuth property and Lee commented that BWSR only felt that the area they have in their proposal was all they were going to do and that it did not matter if it was in city limits or not.  He also commented that Wabasha County would have to get on board and they have not at this point. 
MOTION BY PAVELKA SECOND BY SATTRE TO HAVE THE MAYOR SIGNS THE CHECK FOR $160,000.00 AS PRESENTED.  AYES: ALL. MOTION CARRIED.  

Harris stated that Jennifer Ender has contacted her in regards to the Ladies softball that was discussed before commenting that they definitely want to use the Kellogg field on Monday nights, Pavelka asked if they will need the lights and how late at night they are going and Harris commented that she does not know but they are having a meeting and will know after that.  Schmoker feels we should work with them to get the people to Kellogg for they will visit the local establishments as well and that is good for Kellogg.  Pavelka feels that we have costs involved from Justin’s time to the port a potties as well as garbage, and wants to take that into consideration when we charge.  Broadwater asked what we charged the men and Harris though that they paid $150.00 yearly to off set lights and expenses and then in August when they have their tournament it was an extra $300.00 or $350.00 for they sell beer and food during that three day event. Harris will let council know there hours of play and amount of teams at the next meeting.  No decisions will be made until we have all the details.  
Harris then presented council with the insurance quotes from the AT group that she could not find for the last meeting.  Health partners quoted $1715.70 combined for all three full time employees which includes $750.00 deductible per person, 80% co Ins., $25.00 Office calls.  The other quote was from Medica for $1683.40 for all three includes the same as Health Partners. Harris commented that a council need to keep in mind that if a city decides to insure their employees that they are responsible for at least 50% of the proposed amount.  For the first quote at 50% it would cost the city $857.85, and for the second quote it would cost at 50% would be $841.70.  Lee would like to see a higher deductible for this quote, which could bring the prices down and that the city could put in the extra amount for the employees to use against their deductible.  Some discussion occurred and Harris will call the AT group and get yet another quote for council with a higher deductible.  Harris did comment that if the deductible gets to high she personally would not be interested for she could not afford this and Leonhardt agreed.  Pavelka asked if we were going to get into family costs as well and Harris stated that if they look at family the employee is responsible for there own on top of that.  Schmoker tried to explain insurance % to council and not all understand even Harris does not get the whole insurance thing herself that is why you hire someone who specializes in that area.  Harris did comment that most cities cover 90 to 100% of that cost and urged all council to call other cities and ask how there’s works.  Schmoker commented that he did call the city of Elgin and talked to their clerk but it was kind of not comparing apples to apples, but it is up to the employees to decide if it is worth it or not.  Sattre stated that there is a phone number on these quotes and members should call them and ask their questions.  Harris will bring this back again at the next meeting.  Lee stated that none of the three city employees have insurance now so council needs to keep that in mind with their decisions and to keep people they need to offer it.  Harris asked the members to please read this over for when we applied the AT group sends this out to a lot of companies and took the lowest of all that came in.  Lee then discussed the gentleman that asked about the Blee property called him again stating that now he feels that they can get some 6 houses in the field and two in the parcel behind the Arens property on South First Street and Lee stated that he explained to him what council had stated at the last meeting in regards to the road and services would need to be covered by either the developer or home owners, The city would take care of changing the 4” pipe to the 6” as required by the State.  Lee then stated he asked if the City of Kellogg would be interested in buying it instead.  Pavelka stated at one time they wanted to give it to the City of Kellogg and Lee commented that if they give it to the City of Kellogg we could not develop the land.  Lee stated they want $30,000.00 for all of it and Lee commented that there is only really 5 (five) good size lots there making it $6000.00 per lot.  Lee asked if anyone knew what lots were going for in the subdivision and Harris stated the lot that was just appraised was $31,500.00 with all amenities, Broadwater commented that the total cost of the assessments were around $18,000.00 to $19,000.00 per lot.  Lee stated they even mentioned the cemetery board and Broadwater commented that they legally can not place a cemetery in there anyway.  Lee asked if we should make them an offer and Pavelka commented that he feels we should stay out of it.  Broadwater commented that the two things that concern him most is the economy and also he does not believe that the city should be in competition with private developers.  Lee agreed.  Lee will talk more with him and let council know what comes about it all.  Schmoker asked what the office hours are, and Harris stated on the machine it states 8-2 but she is usually there until 4-5, Schmoker stated that he was down and the office was closed and Harris commented if we are not there to try the Liquor store for Bruce has been spending time there getting things in order.  
UPCOMING DATE:
TABLED ITEMS:
Leonhardt review see (Water-Sewer)

Crack sealing of streets (Leonhardt) 
Window Quotes for the USPO

Full length basketball court

Future Street Repairs

New Water Meters

Employee Insurance
5 year plan

Fire Hydrant 1st street and Green Ave
MOTION BY PAVELKA BY BROADWATER TO ADJOURN THE REGULAR MEETING AT 8:15PM.  AYES: ALL.  MOTION CARRIED.  
An audio tape copy of the meeting is available for three months after approval of the minutes at the city office during regular business hours. 
Respectively submitted
Susan Harris
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